



## **NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION LIMITED**

### **MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 11<sup>TH</sup> OCTOBER 2018 AT THE MERCURE WETHERBY HOTEL, WETHERBY**

**PRESENT:**

T DEAKIN	I AINSLEY	P CHAPLOW
L BLACKER	R BLACKER	T HEEKS
C KITCHEN	E HOLDEN	L SHANKS
T LONG	D LONG	T BROWN
I EDWARDS	P THOMPSON	

#### **1. CHAIRMANS OPENING REMARKS**

The Chairman opened the meeting at 1930 hrs and thanked everyone for attending.

#### **2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE**

Apologies for absence had been received from Tony Benson, Jim Holden and Vicki Pope.

#### **3. MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING (12<sup>TH</sup> JUNE)**

The Committee read the minutes and there was nothing to discuss. A proposal by E Holden and seconded by T Long, the minutes were recorded as a true record.

#### **4. TREASURERS REPORT**

There was £18,604.91 in the Building Society. There were two levies outstanding from Oak Lodge.

**ACTION: T LONG TO CONTACT OAK LODGE**

#### **5. MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT**

A new selection procedure for DTL had been submitted to HQ from the Sub-Committee. Why is there a discrepancy between DTL Sub-Committees agreed proposal held on 15<sup>th</sup> June and the New Selection Procedure sent out from HQ, need to ascertain who promulgate it.

**ACTION: T HEEKS TO TAKE BACK TO HQ**

#### **6/7 ACHIEVEMENTS AWARDS/CHAIRMANS AWARD**

Names had been discussed for awards. T Deakin to ask Linda Pearson if she would like to present the awards.

It was decided to award the Chairmans Cup to P Foster for outstanding achievements in 2018

**PROPOSED: R BLACKER**

**SECONDER – T BROWN**

## **8. DISCIPLINE MANAGERS REPORTS**

The Chairman asked the Discipline Managers to prepare a resume of their Teams achievements to present at the AGM.

## **9. BEVERLEY**

There are now new people at the helm and good reports had been received. It was discussed and decided that the new person/people should be invited to a meeting to give an overview on Beverley history and what is happening.

## **10. TROPHY FOR ALL ROUND**

It was agreed by the Committee to invest in trophies now for the NR All Round and Sportrap.

## **11. CHAMPION SPREADSHEET**

The spreadsheet on website needs updating when shoots have finished.

## **12. 2019 CALENDAR**

To get the calendar finished earlier.

## **13. CORRESPONDENCE**

There was no correspondence to discuss.

## **14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

I Ainsley said to increase regional team for counting ABT scores 5-10 should be 8-10.

### **ACTION: T HEKS**

Intercounties – only A teams to receive badges (same for every discipline).

There being nothing more to discuss the meeting closed at 2200 hrs.